Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: shipping containers
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to know the number of enforcement actions you have served over shipping containers not having proper planning permission. I would like this information broken down for the years (2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, and 2022), the outcome of enforcement action and where the container was located (for example on green belt land, in a back garden of a dwelling, on a brownfield site). 

Answer:


Shipping containers, if not fixed to the ground and are not connected to services are not regarded as operational development requiring planning permission and are therefore dealt with using alternative legal powers under s215 of the Town and Country Planning Acts used to improve or clear untidy sites. 

The Planning database shows five cases of reported planning breaches relating to containers: 1 in 2018, 2 in 2019, 1 in 2021 and 1 in 2022. Formal action against one was successfully pursued under s215 in 2019.

	Year
	description
	Action

	2022
	Storage containers to rear of industrial building 
	No breach found

	2021
	Shipping containers at rear of industrial building
	Referred to Property Service to take action using landlord powers as land owned by council

	2019
	Untidy Site (storage containers to the front of the house)
	container removed after service of s215 notice

	2019
	Unauthorised installation of shipping container to car 
	granted permission

	2018
	Alleged use of storage containers as gym
	Not development (not defined as development in legal planning terms so does not need planning permission) 




You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
